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Notes from the President: 
 
Thanks to everyone who showed up at the September workparty to help clean the place up for the Open House and to those 
that helped out during the Open House.  The property looked great and there was plenty of food despite the poor turnout by 
potential members.  The October workparty is our last scheduled workparty for this year.  Please come and help us do some 
final maintenance before the winter season begins.   

Safety: While watching a round of Skeet, a few of us noticed a potential new member pointing his shotgun at spectators both at 
the edge of the skeet field and up on the hill near the camping area.  He was not intentionally pointing it at us but had not 
realized that when he was walking back from the shooting station, he was not keeping his gun pointed in a safe direction.  I 
spoke to him about it.  Hopefully this will be the end of it.  Our safety rules apply at all times.  It is important that you always 
keep your firearm pointed in a safe direction.  You may know it is safe but the guy you are pointing at doesn’t. 

Hunting Season: October brings the beginning of Deer and Turkey Hunting season.  Our current 2004/2005 Hunting 
Regulations are listed at the end of this newsletter.  If you are a hunter, please read and follow the regulations.  If you are a 
non-hunter, please be aware that at times, there will be hunters on the property and the ranges will be closed to shooting.  
Please consult the club calendar for specific dates.  Always remember that all Virginia state hunting regulations apply and the 
game warden has our permission to come onto our property to inspect your hunting license.  You also need a NVGC Hunting 
Permit.  If you have completed your four work party days and would like a permit to hunt on our property, please see our 
Membership Secretary, Joe Graninger. 

Camping Policy: Included in this newsletter is a proposed update to the Camping Policy that the EC is submitting to the 
membership for a vote at the October meeting.  It is hoped that the changes included in this revision will help eliminate some 
loopholes in the current policy.  Please review this proposal and show up at the October meeting to discuss and vote on it. 

Elections: ATTENTION!!!  The NVGC needs your help!  Five out of Seven of the members of the Executive Committee 
are not running for re-election.  These EC members are: 

Tom Hackett – President   Dale Hundley – Vice President 
Jim Morgan – Executive Officer  Joe Graninger – Membership Secretary 
Greg Harrod – Chief Range Safety Officer 

At the October meeting we will take nominations for Club officers for next year.  We would like a minimum of two choices per 
position.  This is your chance to get involved and to help guide the direction that the club will be taking. Only two existing 
Club Officers will be seeking re-election (but not necessarily for their current positions).  While any Club member in good 
standing can run, only nominees by the end of October will get in the ballot contained in the November newsletter.  The results 
will be announced at the December meeting.  If you are interested in an officer position, please let me know. 
 
Tom Hackett 
President NVGC 
  



 

Proposed Changes to the current 
RECREATION VEHICLE CAMPING AREA REGULATIONS 

 
The Northern Virginia Gun Club adopts amends this policy for overnight use of the NVSF property at the monthly 
meeting on March 16, 2002 October 16, 2004. 

1.  The owner must be utilizing any tent, truck camper, motor home, trailer, or travel trailer 
(hereafter called a pop up) erected or parked on the NVSF property.  The utilities service camping 
fee shall be $1.00 per overnight stay day (Day meaning any part of a 24-hr period).  This fee 
does not apply to tent camping. 
2. Vehicles are required to have: 

a) A current vehicle tag; 
b) A current state inspection according to the state issuing the tag; 
c) Must be road worthy; 

d) Must be moveable in the event of an emergency (fire, wind, etc.), i.e. the vehicle must be capable of being relocated; 

e) The owner’s name, address, and telephone number must be located in a place that is visible from the outside; 

f) ONLY trailer jacks may be used to support the vehicle.  The vehicle wheels must rest on the ground to 
permit moving if required; 
g) Vehicles WILL NOT be blocked up in such a manner that the wheels are off the ground preventing 
moving in an emergency. 

4.  Waste:  No dumping of holding tanks is permitted on the property.  All trash will be removed 
from the property.   
5.  The following procedures shall be followed for any member in noncompliance with this policy: 

a) The first notice shall be by written notice and mailed by Certified U. S. Mail informing the member that 
they are in noncompliance and provide the conditions necessary to be in compliance. 

b) The second notice shall be by written notice and mailed by Certified U. S. Mail informing the member that they are in 

violation of the overnight use policy and the NVGC will take legal action to remove the tent, truck camper, motor home, 

trailer, or pop up from the NVSF property at the expense of the owner.   

This policy will become effective on July 1, 2002 November 13, 2004. 

On August 21, 2002 the Overnight Use policy was modified to include: 
 
During hunting season, 1 October to the end of February January, campers/trailers can be parked on the Club property by 
owners who live greater than 25 driving miles from the facility property with all other conditions of fees and Club rules 
remaining in effect, except for the occupancy requirements. 
 
Violation of these rules will result in disciplinary action up to and including expulsion from the Club. 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Lost and Found: 
 

An eyepiece and erecting lens possibly from a pair of binoculars were found on the hill behind the shotgun fields the day after 
the Open House.  If you know who lost them, contact Bob King, at 540 775-5651, or The_Kings@att.net. 

 



From the XO: 
 
Work Day project for October: 
The ranges and picnic area are generally in great shape.  There is the general grooming that needs to take place. 
 
GENERAL MAINTENANCE: 
We need shovels to clean out the water cutouts going to the range.  It is a good idea to do this before the leaves block the 
cutouts. 
 
Weed Whackers and/or push lawn mowers to trim the slope in front of the rifle/pistol ranges; around the target frames; camp 
grounds; shotgun range and picnic area.  And we need someone to operate the GOAT and cut the stream bank back for 6 feet. 
 
Warning signs have been erected along the railroad cut.  The area around a few of these signs have brush that needs to be 
cleared for visibility.  Hand machetes or a bush ax will do the task. 
 
Pickup Truck(s) with King George county sticker to make the usual trash run to the dump; 
 
Saws, hammers, etc to rebuild the damage target covers on the archery range;  If the members are to use the archery range then 
this should be accomplished. 
 
Help for Bill Howard to mark the range boundaries for the upcoming hunting season. 
 
A GENERAL NOTE: I was at the range on Friday morning.  We have always cautioned members to be aware if anyone is on 
the railroad right of way.  Well there is a new warning - Apparently Joe Williams had/has some fencing that is down because 
there were two Black Angus steers on the road at the stream bed.  These steers came onto the range while I and some members 
were there.  We ran them back up the tracks west.  Just be aware that you may see Angus steers near/on the range. 
 

RANGE SAFETY NOTICE REMINDERS: 

1) MEMBERS - YOU MUST PLACE TARGETS SO THAT YOU ARE SHOOTING IN A STRAIGHT LINE TO THE 
TARGET AND THE BULLETS ARE IMPACTING IN THE BERM. When you are firing at an angle to the target your bullets 
are not impacting the designed berm. The bullets may exit the range across the road or the right side of the range.. 

2) When the firing line is cold EVERYONE MUST MOVE behind the firing line so the Safety Officer has a clear view up and 
down the firing line. 

3) DO NOT move any firearms to/from the firing line or handle them on the firing line when the range is cold. 

4) Tracer and Armor-penetrating Ammunition IS NOT ALLOWED TO BE FIRED ON THE RANGE AT ANYTIME. 

Thank you for following these safety rules - Jim Morgan, XO 

NOTICE: ANYONE WHO USES ANY TYPE OF METAL OR WOOD TARGET MATERIAL: 

IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO REMOVE THE TARGET MATERIAL FROM THE RANGE. THE TRACTOR TIRES 
ARE NO MATCH FOR THIS MATERIAL. PERSISTENCE IN LEAVING ANY TYPE OF METAL OR WOOD 
TARGETING MATERIAL WILL NECESSITATE A RULING ON WHAT TYPE OF MATERIAL CAN BE USED ON THE 
RANGE. 

I wish to thank all the club members that are cleaning up the range after they finish shooting. It sure makes the range look 
better and cutting the range a lot less time consuming. 

Jim Morgan 



Graphic Artist Search: 
 
I’m looking for the lady who attended the June Club Picnic that stated they were a graphic artist and would help put the new 
logo design ideas together into a finished graphics design.  Please contact John LoBuglio at (540) 644-9999 or e-mail at: 
john.lobuglio@navy.mil ASAP.  I am looking to have the photos of the old club logo patch returned. The design that has in 
planning for several months takes an old club design and makes a couple of changes and additions. The new design removes 
the Fleur-de-lis and target circles. It will visualize in detail a crossed M1 Garand with a shotgun and have a Colt 1911 handgun 
above that facing to the right and a blackpowder horn hanging from the crossed firearms. Below that will be an arrow 
horizontally facing to the right. The club lettering will still be in silver and items outlined in gold. I hope to have a draft of the 
graphic design to publish in the coming months. 
 

For Sale: 
Thompson Center Encore 209x50 Single Shot, black synthetic stocks, Weaver scope base, 2x7 Matte Leupold Shotgun Scope, 
$610, without scope $375 

Encore .22-250 15" Blue Barrel, Weaver scope base, 2.5x8 Leupold Pistol Scope, $450, without scope $175 

Encore .44 Mag 12" Blue Barrel, Weaver scope base, 2x Matte Nikon Pistol Scope, $330, without scope $175  

Encore .308 24" Blue Barrel, synthetic forearm, Weaver Scope Bases, 2x7 Leupold Scope, $415, without scope $195  

Contact Bob King, 540 775-5651, or The_Kings@att.net. 

 
CAS Chairman: 
 
Shooters - The Cowboy Action Shooting program has been in place at NVGC for four months now.  Our own Pepper Mill 
Creek Gang has hosted 3 matches for a total of 50 shooters.  Response from other clubs has been excellent, with lot's of praise 
for our quality program.  The Pepper Mill Creek Gang is now affiliated with the Single Action Shooting Society (SASS) - the 
international league of CAS shooters.  This affiliation provides us with free advertisement of our monthly matches as well as 
support from SASS if issues arise.  The Gang is looking forward to our next match on Sunday, 24 Oct 04.  Match fee is $10, 
BYO lunch.  Club members are asked to arrive at 0800 to assist in match set up.  Registration is from 0900 - 1000, with safety 
brief at 1015.  Shooting begins immediately thereafter.  We run six stages of fire, and wrap up around 4 pm.  Safety glasses and 
hearing protection shall be worn by all shooters and spectators.  Anyone interested in trying this fast paced and exciting 
competition - contact your CAS chairman, Slip Hammer Spiv (AKA Tim Spivak)  at spivak@worldskyline.com or 775-4561. 
  
Come On Out and Join the Fun!   
  
Slip Hammer Spiv (CAS Program Chair) 
 
October Membership Report: 
 
We have three prospective new members: 
Mario Jimenez of Fredericksburg, not sponsored. 
Thomas Pasko III of King George, not sponsored. 
Philip Bushong of King George, not sponsored. 
  
If anyone has any issues with any of these prospective members please contact the membership chairman or any club officer 
with your concerns. 
 
Welcome to new members George Kirby III, Mike Ocetnik, Brian Hearn and Tom Mills.   
 
Joe Graninger 
Membership Secretary 
 
 



NVGC 2004/2005 Calendar 
Date Time Event 

2 October All Day HUNTING – First Day – Deer Archery Season 
2 October All Day HUNTING – First Day – Turkey Early Archery Season 
9 October 9:00am Hold for potential shotgun event – see Jon Yagla 
16 October 9:00am/12:00 noon Work Party/Club meeting 
24 October 10:00am-4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
25 October All Day HUNTING – First Day – Turkey Firearms Season 
30 October All Day HUNTING – First Day – Deer Muzzleloader Season 
30 October 9:00am-12:00pm Smallbore Benchrest Match (IR50 - .22 rimfire) 
13 November All Day HUNTING – First Day – Deer General Firearms Season 
14 November 10:00am Highpower – John Garand match 
20 November TBD Club meeting (TBD) 
15-16, 19-20 November All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
22-23 November All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
25 November (Thanksgiving) All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
26-27 November All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
28 November 10:00am-4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
29-30 November All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
3-4 December All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
6-7, 10-11 December All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
13-14, 17-18 December All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
18 December TBD Club meeting (TBD) 
20-21, 24 December All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
25 December All Day RANGES OPEN!  (No Hunting on this Saturday) 
26 December 10:00am-4:00pm Cowboy Action Shooting – Match (Register 9-10am) 
27-31 December All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
1 January, 2005 All Day HUNTING – ALL RANGES CLOSED! 
22 January, 2005 5:00pm Annual Dinner & Club Meeting – Quantico Officers Club 
11-13 March, 2005 Friday PM to Sun AM Boy Scout Shooting Camp (Bill Howard) 
27-30 May, 2005 Friday PM to Mon 1pm Boy Scout Troop 875 (Jim Morgan) 
Notes: 

1) All events are held at the Club unless specifically stated otherwise. 
2) All Ranges will be CLOSED Mondays, Tuesdays, Fridays, & Saturdays during Deer General Firearms Season starting November 13 and ending 

January 1, 2005.  
Officers and Committee Chairmen: 

NVGC President  Tom Hackett  thackett@commeng.com  703-866-9449 
NVGC VP  Dale Hundley  occoquan@cox.net   540-368-0981 
NVGC Executive Officer Jim Morgan  Xmorgan@hotmail.com  540 775-5204 
NVGC Treasurer  Darryl Breitenstein  Darryl.Breitenstein@ieee.org  540-775-0210 
NVGC Secretary  John LoBuglio  John.LoBuglio@navy.mil  540-644-9999 
NVGC Membership Sec’y Joe Graninger  Jopenny@adelphia.net  540-786-0583 
NVGC Chief RSO  Greg Harrod  relichuntr@aol.com  540-786-2045 
Archery Chairman  John LoBuglio  John.LoBuglio@navy.mil  540-644-9999 
Benchrest Chairman Perry Fridley  pfridley@hotmail.com  540-775-4472 
Cowboy Action Shooting Slip Hammer Spiv  spivak@worldskyline.com  540-775-4561 
HiPower Chairman  Glenn Reisinger  Mousegunner@earthlink.net  301-884-8410 
Hunting Chairman  Bill Howard  NVGCshtr@aol.com  540-786-4287 
Pistol Chairman  Tim Spivak  tspivak@nswc.navy.mil  540-775-4561 
Shotgun Chairman  Jon Yagla  Yaglajj@nswc.navy.mil  540-775-7029 
Newsletter Editor  Dave Brown  Brown@speakeasy.org  703-533-8052 
Club Supply Officer Ed Budzynski  Ed-Budzynski@msn.com    
Club Promotional Items Mary Ann Patterson maryannpatterson@msn.com  703-768-6689 
NVSF President  Tom Ciarula  tciarula@trg1.saic.com  703-250-0947 
NVSF VP / Club FFL Jerry Gibson  Greystone@worldskyline.com 540-775-5433 
NVSF Secretary  Jim Riedinger  rifleshtr@cox.net   703-830-3705 
NVSF Treasurer  Gene Hodgson  ehodgson@worldskyline.com  540-663-3816 
King George Sheriff Clarence 'Moose' Dobson      540-775-2049 
Email List: NVGC-subscribe@yahoogroups.com Web Page: www.nvgc.org 



FY 03 – 04 Final Report 
 
Income: Anticipated Actual  Expenditures Budgeted Actual 

Dues: $16,800.00   Lease to NVSF $6,200.00 $5,915.39 

Dues:60  $17,100.00  Insurance $3,000.00 $3,366.00 

Dues:10 $0.00 $190.00  Range Maintenance $1,500.00 $1,490.48 

Dues:45 $0.00 $675.00  Road Maintenance $250.00 $135.27 

Dues mistake $0.00 $10.00  Range Cover $0.00 $0.00 

Dues:30 $0.00 $150.00  Utilities $350.00 $251.99 

dues for next year $0.00 $0.00  Newsletter $2,600.00 $1,890.24 

Dues:15 $0.00 $270.00  Membership Mailing $350.00 $377.89 

Initiation Fees: $2,000.00 $5,000.00  Open House/Picnic $700.00 $665.93 

Miscellaneous** $100.00 $0.00  Annual Dinner $500.00 $1,334.59 

Food donation  $92.00  Club Logo Items $0.00 $0.00 

Donation from NVSF share  $28.00  Tractor Fuel & Parts $100.00 $186.94 

Camping fees  $3.00  Operating Costs $350.00 $139.45 

Match Fees $1,200.00 $0.00  Club Affiliations $50.00 $100.00 

pistol  $0.00  Miscellaneous $250.00  

benchrest  $8.75  donuts for Nov meeting  $9.43 

Hipower  $215.00  no trespassing signs  $10.03 

John Garand  $285.00  Hunter for the Hungry  $50.00 

Club Logo Items $200.00 $380.00  Contributions $500.00 $500.00 

Shotgun fees $0.00 $8,555.00  Wildlife Program $750.00 $121.38 

Annual Dinner $0.00 $850.00  Archery Trail $730.00 $737.01 

Total $20,300.00 $33,811.75  Pres. Discretionary $670.00 $0.00 

    special mailing  $670.00 

Assets at the beginning of the FY   Refund Fees $0.00 $0.00 

Checking account  $5,626.63  Match Expenses $800.00  

Shotgun fund  $1,370.67  pistol  $447.48 

Total on hand at start of FY  $6,997.30  Hipower  $342.18 

    Benchrest  $11.50 

    Bank Charges $10.00 $120.00 

Income  $33,811.75  Club FFL fees $90.00 $90.00 

Expenses  ($28,306.63)  work party food $300.00 $625.51 

Assets at the end of the FY  $12,502.42  General maintenance $250.00 $116.91 

    EC discretionary fund $1,200.00 $0.00 

Checking account  $10,428.38  tractor expenses  $210.00 

Shotgun fund  $2,074.04  special mailing  $47.99 

    metal targets for CAS  $491.41 

    Shotgun maintenance $0.00 $715.33 

    Shotgun clays $0.00 $7,136.30 

    Total $21,500.00 $28,306.63 

 

Submitted by Darryl Breitenstein 
NVGC Treasurer 
 



 

Northern Virginia Gun Club 
Hunting Dates for 2004 – 2005 

 
General Firearms Season 

1. Ranges would be open on Sundays, Wednesdays, Thursdays (not Thanksgiving Day), and Christmas day and during 
the Spring Gobbler season.  Specific dates are shown below. 

2. Certain areas of the property outside of the designated range impact areas will remain open for hunting on all legal 
hunting days (e.g. Archery, Muzzleloader, small game) while ranges are open.  See map for details.  

3. Ranges would be closed on Mondays, Tuesdays, Fridays, Saturdays, and the entire last week of December during 
General Firearms Season and Thanksgiving Day (deer season and other dates as specifically noted below). 
 

New Developments / Reminders 
1. Check with www.dgif.state.va.us for details of hunting seasons. 
2. Bag limit for deer has been increased by two for each hunter. 
3. New game check using a license notching procedure.  See game regulations for more details. 
4. Special regulations for hunters 15 and under allow taking of a doe on any day. 
5. King George County allows the use of muzzleloaders for all of the deer season. 

 
Small Game 

Hunting is allowed only in non-impact areas outside General Firearms Deer season.  Range dates are subject to general 

provisions above.  See map for designated impact areas. 

 
Deer/Turkey Season – Ranges Open – Hunt outside of Impact Areas only! 

October 
02  Opening day – Deer Archery season (Oct.02-Jan.01). 
02  Opening day – Turkey Early Archery season (Oct. 02-Nov. 06). 
25  Opening day – Turkey General Firearms season (Oct. 25-Nov. 06) 
30 Opening day – Deer Early Muzzleloader season (Oct. 30-Nov. 12). 

NOTE:  There is a Benchrest Match scheduled on this date 9a-noon! 
December 

25  Christmas Day – Ranges open.  Deer hunting only. 
 
Deer/Turkey Season – Open for Hunting / Ranges Closed 
 November 

13 Opening day - Deer General Firearms season (Nov.13-Jan.1). 
  15,16, 19,20 Normal hunting dates as per above. 
  20  First Deer Doe Day of General Firearms season 
  22,23  Normal hunting dates as per above 

25  Thanksgiving - special Turkey season day 

26,27  Normal hunting dates as per above. 
27  Second Doe Day of General Firearms season 
29,30  Normal hunting dates as per above. 
 

 December 
3,4  Normal hunting dates as per above 
6,7,10,11 Normal hunting dates as per above.  12/6 is the start of late Turkey season  

(12/6-12/18) 
13,14,17,18 Normal hunting dates as per above. 12/18 is the end of late Turkey season. 
20,21,24  Normal hunting dates as per above 



27-31  Last week of general firearms deer season, Doe days. 
 

January 
1 Last day of Deer season.  Doe Day. 

 

Spring Gobbler Season - Ranges Open – Hunt outside of Impact Areas only!  
April 

2 Youth Spring Turkey Hunt 
9-30 One-half hour before sunrise until 12 noon each day. 

 
May 

2-14 One-half hour before sunrise until sunset. 
 
Hunting is allowed only in non-impact areas.  Range dates are subject to general provisions above.  See map for designated 
impact areas. 
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NVGC Hunting Regulations (as of  09/2004) 

1. All Virginia Game Commission Regulations apply to the King George property. 
2. All hunters must have a valid Club Hunting Permit.  This permit must be prominently displayed on your outer garment. 



3. All hunters must wear a minimum of 400 square inches of Blaze Orange during the Deer General Firearms Season. 
4. All trash must be removed from the property.  We have no work parties November thru February to empty the trash 

barrels.  Hunters are  required to pack out their trash upon breaking camp. 
5. No fires at anytime on the property except in proper containers (burning barrels or charcoal grills). 
6. No trees or other vegetation shall be cut or otherwise destroyed, except with the permission of the NORTHERN 

VIRGINIA SHOOTING FACILITY. 
7. There will be NO Guest hunting at anytime on the King George property.  As immediate family members are associate 

members of NVGC, they are permitted to hunt with NVGC members on the property.  Members are responsible for their 
supervision.  

8. Hunting is not allowed in the range impact areas while the ranges are open.  Hunters are responsible for knowing range 
status, their location, and the location of the impact areas. 

9. Hunters wishing to camp on the property during hunting season must camp only in the designated camping areas near the 
skeet field.   

10. Hunting and erecting stands/blinds on the railroad bed traversing the property are not permitted.  Hunters may cross the 
railroad bed to access and exit our property.      

11. All Terrain Vehicles (ATVs) are not permitted for hunting on the property. 
12. Vehicle traffic on the logging road is restricted to construction/removal of stands and blinds or  retrieval of game. 
13. All hunters must park only at designated points on the property (See the attached map). These points are as follows: 

a. Skeet field / camping area. 
b. Adjacent to (inside or outside) the NVGC front gate at Rt. 218. 
c. Rifle & pistol range parking lot. 
d. Power line clearing at Rt. 218 (outside gate to Bashoor property).  Don’t block the driveway. 
e. Power line clearing at Rt. 218 at east end of Bashoor property. 

14. Hunting is not permitted from the access road or skeet field / camping area.  Firing at, or across, the access road and range 
parking areas is prohibited.   

15. Hunters must unload and make safe all firearms upon entering and while within the skeet field/camping area and 
Rifle/Pistol parking lot. 

16. Hunters are encouraged to identify their vehicles as belonging to NVGC members.  A suggested method would be to copy 
your hunting permit and display it on your dashboard.   

17. Hunters needing to track and/or retrieve downed game in impact areas for open / hot ranges must coordinate with the 
designated Range Safety Officer at the appropriate range(s) before entering.  Hunters shall be afforded reasonable 
accommodation to complete their task. 

18. Hunters are required to record game taken in the logbook kept at the skeet field.  The logbook will be kept in the skinning 
shed (the one with the built-in picnic table).  The combination will be the first digits of the gate combination. 

19. Hunters are cautioned as to the proximity of residences in the local area specifically near the access road in the north and 
to our immediate southwest and southeast.  

20. Hunting Stands: 
a) No new permanent deer stands are to be constructed without the permission of the Executive Committee (EC).   
b) Any requests for new stands will include location, size and construction material. 
c) The EC will consider the location in relation to any other stands and make a decision based on safety.  This will 

prevent an area from becoming congested with hunters. 
d) All existing permanent stands built prior to September 2003 will be grandfathered in. 
e) The Hunting Committee Chairman will log the location of all deer stands and maintain this log.  A copy will be kept 

by the EC. 
f) Any new permanent stands that have not been logged will be dismantled & removed. 
g) The use of temporary stands is encouraged. 
h) Any temporary stand that is constructed and left up for the hunting season will be considered a permanent stand. 
i) Hunters are responsible for the maintenance of the existing stands. 
j) Hunters are responsible for the disposal of all old and decaying stands. 
k) Hunters are limited to a maximum of three (3) stands with a maximum of one (1) permanent stand.  
l) All permanent stands will be available on a first-come basis.   
m) All temporary stands are to be removed by February 1st. 
n) Constructing and hunting from a permanent or temporary stand shall be at one's own risk.  

 
NOTICE:  Any Violation of the above rules will result in disciplinary action up to and including expulsion 
from the club. 



NVGC 
PO Box 1581 
King George, VA 22485 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Postmaster:  Address Service Requested 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Archery Chairman Report: 
 
We currently have 8 stations up and available for use. A few of the stations need additional work on the lanes, but are 
functional for use. There are 2 additional stations in different stages of construction. Both are soon to be operational shortly 
depending workparty numbers and weather conditions. There is still work to be done on the main trail and continuous 
maintenance to be conducted. I am trying to compile a list of all club members interested in use of the archery range and 
activities. I have a dozen or so members names to begin with and would like to see that list grow. Please forward your name, 
address, phone number, and e-mail address to me with the number of family members interested in using the range and your 
specific area of interest in archery (that is, target, 3-D, competitive, bowhunting, etc.). The more members I would like to begin 
holding some club shoots and would like to receive feedback interest.  I have already received interest from Boy Scout Troops 
and some who would like to get their family members started in the sport. 
 
 John LoBuglio,  
Archery chairman 


